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Path of  Entrusting:  Share Peace! 

 

Saturday, January 25, 2014 

4:30 – 7:30 PM 

Music! 
Good Friends! 

Cost: 

Adults (members) - $15  

Adults (non-members) - $20 

Members 70+ - Free 

Children (ages 6-17) - $10 

Prizes! 

Bring your 

friends for 

the fun 

and the 

food! 

Need Transportation? 

Call 245-6262 

Good Food! 

Donations of door prizes greatly appreciated. 
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Calendar of Events 

Privacy and confidentiality rights of individuals limit the clergy from visiting persons in medical, residential and care-home facilities 
without the express request/consent of the family. Our minister is happy to visit members and friends, but by law, such visits 
require a referral from the family. Please contact Rev. Nakamura at 245-6262 and 245-4543. 

Temple Decorations 

Visitation Schedule 

2013—2014 TEMPLE DECORATION 

January 2, 9, 16, 23, 30  Molokoa I 

February 6, 13, 20, 27  Molokoa II 

March  6, 13, 20, 27  Pua Loke I 

  

Mon Jan 6   8:00 AM Regency at Puakea Service 

Wed Jan 8   9:30 AM Hale Kupuna Heritage Care Home Service in Omao 

Wed Jan 15   9:30 AM 

10:30 AM 

Kauai Veterans Memorial Hospital (KVMH) Service 

Kauai Care Home Service (KCH) in Waimea 
Mon Jan 27   8:00 AM Regency at Puakea Service 

Tue Jan 28 10:00 AM Garden Isle Ext. Care Service @ Wilcox Memorial Hospital 

Wed Jan 29   9:30 AM Mahelona Hospital Ext. Care Service 

Members and friends are welcome to accompany the minister at service and visitation 
Outreach.  Please contact Rev. Nakamura in a timely way. 

JANUARY 

Wed  1 10:00 AM New Year’s Day Service  

Sun 5 9:00 AM Family Dharma Service; In-
stallation of LHM Officers & 
Directors 

Sun  12 9:00 AM Family Dharma Service 

Tues 14 7:30  PM Board of Directors Mtg. 

Sun 19 9:00 AM Family Dharma Service 

Tues 21 7:00 PM Kauai Hongwanji Council 
Mtg, Hanapepe 

Sat 25 4:30– 
7:30 PM 

New Year’s Party 

Sun  26 9:00 AM Hoonko Service; Birthday & 

Memorial Sunday; Installa-

tion of LHWA officers 

FEBRUARY 

Sun  2  9:00 AM Family Dharma Service 

Fri & 
Sat 

7-8  Legislative Assembly on  
Oahu 

Sun 9 9:00 AM Family Dharma Service 

Tues  11 7:30 PM Board of Directors Mtg. 

Sun 16 9:00 AM Family Dharma Service 

Sun 23 9:00 AM Family Dharma Service; 
Birthday & Memorial Sunday 
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Message from Rev. Bruce Nakamura  

 

 

TIME IS OUR DHARMA COMPANION 

 

 As the 2013 year quickly winds down, le us reflect upon this year’s Hongwanji Slogan: “Path 

of Entrusting: Live the Teachings.” As I reflected upon the writings and quotes cited in our 2013 

Hongwanji calendar, I interpreted the Rev. Jitsugen Kakehashi’s quote from HEARING THE BUD-

DHA’S CALL, translated by Dr. Rev. Toshikazu Arai in the following way: 

 

 …For some, difficulties and setbacks can mean only complaints and regrets, but there are 

those whose life difficulties enable a deeper and richer truth and reality that take them beyond ordi-

nary living. Such a difference may be understood as for those who are born into the light and life of 

Amida’s wisdom, they live freely and gratefully amid life difficulties…” 

 

 This means that the person of the Nembutsu becomes aware of his ego-centered life that 

binds him to this world— greed anger and ignorance. But having surrendered that imperfect self to 

Amida Buddha’s unconditional gift –the heart of true-entrusting---shinjin—he lives in the absolute 

assurance of supreme enlightenment in the light-life to come. With a heart of gratitude embraced 

by an unconditional love and compassion, he is able to retrain his ego to live in a world of greed, 

anger and ignorance, while tempering such frailties in the light of the Buddha’s great compassion. 

 

 For the 2014 Slogan: “Path of Entrusting: Share Peace” Hongwanji calendar the following 

reflection is shared from Shinran Shonin’s writings: 

 

“…signs of saying the Nembutsu as gratitude is Amida Buddha’s assurance for birth is seen in our 

change-of-heart; a foolish heart now becomes truly foolish, deeply held in the warmth and joy of the 

Buddha’s love and the assembly of the faithful…” 

 

Another of Shinran’s quotes is interpreted in the following way: 

“Those realizing that their birth in the Pure Land to be completely settled and mindful of Amida 

Buddha’s kindness say the Nembutsu as gratitude. Holding the Nembutsu as gratitude is too, the 

Buddha’s Wish: ‘May there be peace in the world and the Buddha’s Teaching spread!’  

As recipients of the Buddha’s kindness, we turn our imperfect and foolish hearts about and enter 

the Buddha’s ocean of great compassion. Saying the Nembutsu of gratitude, set the living Dharma 

into daily action inwardly and with others, the Buddha’s great vow and wish, ‘may there be peace in 

the world and the Buddha’s Teaching spread’ become too, our wish and vow. Let us together greet 

the new year sharing peace with all we encounter, Namo Amida Butsu.  

 

“I will write peace on your wings and you will fly all over the world.”  

        Sadako Sasaki    
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We wish to welcome Corey & Kris 

Nakamura and their children Kate 

& Trey as new members of Lihue 

Hongwanji.  Please welcome them 

when you see them!   

 

New Year’s Greeting From Monshu Koshin Ohtani 

 

Immeasurable Light and Life.  

 At the beginning of the year, I would like to send you my greetings from Hongwanji in Kyoto.   

Upon succeeding the position as Monshu, thirty-six years and nine months have passed.  I have come to empa-

thize with Chinese master, Shan-tao, as he writes in Hymns of Birth in the Pure Land, “Caught up in everyday life, 

the days and nights go left unnoticed, unable to become emancipated and escape the sea of suffering.”  I shall 

vow to work diligently until my term comes to an end this June.   

 For many of us, although the passing of time seems to speed up with age, in recent years, changes within 

society have sped up, making things all the more unsettling.  Because these rapid transitions are largely the result 

of developments in scientific technology and economic growth, they sometimes produce discrepancies in individ-

ual lifestyles and societal framework.  The gap among socio-economic concerns including business corporations 

and people’s lifestyles are widening that both domestic and international efforts have not been successful in deal-

ing with such issues.  As a result, there is a sense that neither reflecting on the past nor thinking ahead into the 

future matters, so long as we are content with the present.  However, this mentality will result in repeating past 

mistakes or passing burdens on to future generations.   

 Is it not that the role of Buddhism is to provide us who live in this constantly changing world, with an 

unfaltering spiritual foundation to live the life which we have received to the fullest?  In Jodo Shinshu Buddhism, 

that foundation is the Primal Vow of Amida Tathagata, namely Namo Amida Butsu.  Being unconditionally em-

braced by Amida Tathagata, we are enabled to accept our own inconvenient past and at this very moment, be 

joyous of this life we have received.   

 May we all continue to live every day of this year in appreciation of the Nembutsu.   

 

January 1, 2014  

OHTANI Koshin  

Monshu  

Jodo Shinshu Hongwanji-ha  
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2014 Bishop’s New Year’s Message 

Namo Amida Butsu and Happy New Year!  

As we begin the New Year, let me express my most sincere gratitude to all Ministers and their Families, 
Members and Supporters of the Honpa Hongwanji Mission of Hawaii for your commitment and effort in the 
past year. Without your dedication and willingness, Hawaii Kyodan would not have been able to accomplish all 
that it did in 2013. Now, as a New Year begins, please accept my best wishes and hope that the New Year will be 
most meaningful and especially peaceful for you. Needless to say as the Jodo Shin Buddhist Sangha, we entrust in 
Amida Buddha and go to the Dharma/Teachings for guidance. The Great Aspiration of the Buddha of Immeas-
urable Life and Infinite Light/Amida Buddha is the peace and happiness of all existence. If a person experiences 
this Great Wisdom and Unconditional Compassion of Amida Buddha that person also embraces the Buddha’s 
Aspiration. Hence, Shinran Shonin was able to say, “Those who feel that their own birth (in the Pure Land of 
Enlightenment) is completely settled should, mindful of the Buddha’s benevolence, hold the nembutsu in their 
hearts and say it to respond in gratitude to that benevolence, with the wish, “May there be peace in the world, 
and may the Buddha’s Teaching spread!”  

In this way, the life of a Shin Buddhist is one of responding in gratitude to Amida Buddha’s Compassion 
by reciting the Nembutsu in awareness, joy and gratitude and incorporating into one’s life the wish that the 
Teaching spreads far and wide and the aspiration for world peace. The reality of interdependence affirms that 
what we each do (or do not do) will make a difference. However, limited and imperfect my responding efforts 
are it is important that we try to be that difference. According to the Dharma, a further emphasis would be the 
importance of how we strive towards our goal. It is clear that the Buddhist emphasis would be on collaboration, 
without force or violence and without fear. This is the Wisdom of the Buddhas.  

Truly, let us take to heart our 2014 Theme and Slogan, “Path of Entrusting: Share Peace.”  As the Com-
passion of Amida Buddha shows peace must be for all people, all life, all existence. I call out to our members and 
supporters to please help us, the Honpa Hongwanji Mission of Hawaii, keep alive the aspiration for world peace 
by continuing to speak of it and also be engaged in local and world events which nurture peace in individuals and 
society. In our 125th Anniversary year in Hawaii, may we encourage each other to listen, to study and learn, and 
experience Amida Buddha and the Dharma so we can be guided and inspired by it. I humbly ask for your sup-
port of Honpa Hongwanji Mission of Hawaii and its Mission Statement “To share the living Teachings of Jodo 
Shinshu Buddhism so that all beings may enjoy lives of harmony, peace and gratitude. I can say with certainty 
that, in our own way, are making a difference and today more than ever, as we network with other organizations 
in the community it does make a big difference. Please let us come together and let us work together! Let us en-
trust and share peace.  

Once again, a Happy New Year and Namo Amida Butsu/Entrusting in the Buddha of Immeasurable Life 
and Infinite Light.  

 

In gassho,  

Eric Matsumoto, Bishop   
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HONPA HONGWANJI MISSION OF HAWAII PRESIDENT’S NEW YEAR’S MESSAGE 

Aloha and best wishes for a happy and peaceful New Year!  2013 was a year where we made great progress in 
reaching out into the community through programs and addressing community issues.  Two significant examples 
are the Sadako Sasaki crane exhibit at the World War II Valor in the Pacific National Museum and marriage 
equality law. 

The Japanese Cultural Center, the Hiroshima Sister City Committee, and HHMH partnered with the National 
Parks Service and Pacific Historic Parks in raising over $70,000 for the construction of the display.  The Sasaki 
family joined us in dedicating the exhibit on Peace Day, Sept. 21, 2013.  A significant portion of the contributions 
were made by HHMH and its affiliates, such as individual temples, BWA, Dharma Schools, and individual mem-
bers.  Thank you very much for your support for this project.  We plan to continue our leadership role in peace 
education. 

2013 was a year of divisive issues for our communities.  Neighbor islands were polarized with the issue of GMOs 
(genetically modified organisms) and pesticides while our entire state struggled with the issue of marriage equality.  
We understand and respect that some may have different perspectives, however, our support of the issue is based 
on our Buddhist values.  As we get involved with the community and social issues, there will be other instances 
where our individual preferences may differ from that of the Honpa Hongwanji.  In order to appropriately navi-
gate through those issues, it is critical for us to have strong leaders at all levels of our organization. 

I’m hearing more instances where temples, especially smaller ones, are unable to find willing and able members 
to step up to the plate to hold leadership roles.  Several years ago, we believed the problem of getting the younger 
members to hold leadership positions was that the seniors were unwilling to let go.  Today, after years of dedicat-
ed service and sacrifice, many have step aside, only to find out that the younger members are unwilling to step up 
to the plate. 

We all understand that our organization cannot function without volunteers.  We should also understand that an 
organization of volunteers without dedicated leaders are not sustainable.   You have all heard of the story 
“Whose Job Is It?”.  It is a story about four people named Everybody, Somebody, Anybody, and Nobody. I am 
asking all individuals, boomer age and younger, to take a more active role in your temple leadership.  Do not de-
pend on the same people all the time.  Everybody can reasonable claim “I am too busy”.  So in the end, Nobody 
will do what Anybody could have done.  What do you think will happen to your temple? 

In the past I have said that sometimes, in order for an organization to grow, it must first contract.  The symp-
toms we are experiencing, decreasing membership, financial difficulties, shortage of ministers and shortage of lay 
leaders should make us consider the possibilities of contracting (consolidating temples) now, until we achieve a 
stable and sustainable state.   

Each temple has a choice.  Find dedicated and effective leaders or consider consolidation.  Either way, we need 
everyone’s support.  Without your help, we will be unable to grow for our future generations 
 
We are truly grateful for the many hands that help us at all levels or our organization.  Let us show our gratitude 
and lessen their burden by offering our help.  I would like to extend my heartfelt gratitude for your patience, un-
derstanding, cooperation and support.  Your participation is crucial in our leadership role for the international 
propagation of Jodo Shinshu. 
 

In Gassho, 

Alton H Miyamoto, President 

Hawaii Kyodan 
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Honpa Hongwanji Mission of Hawaii-Highlights 
Web: www.hongwanjihawaii.com Email: hqs@honpahi.org  

 

HHMH 2014 SLOGAN AND THEME “PATH OF 

ENTRUSTING: SHARE PEACE” 

This year Theme is: Path of Entrusting: Share Peace! 
And as we enter the one hundred twenty fifty year of the 
Hawaii Kyodan it is very appropriate that our aspiration is 
to share peace.  You will notice that words were chosen 
carefully avoiding using phrases like “Promote Peace” and 
“Spread Peace.”  This is because in Buddhism peace begins 
with the individual finding peace within and then sharing 
that peace with others.  Please keep in mind that everyone 
is responsible for his or her own spiritual path and person-
al actions.  But at the same time if the great Wisdom and 
Compassion of Amida Buddha have transformed one’s 
heart and mind, then one will aspire to share peace in many 
different ways, great and small.  So let us, according to our 
circumstances and abilities share peace by our actions and 
words starting with our families and communities.   

“Signs of long years of saying the Nembutsu and aspiring 
for birth (in the Pure Land) can be seen in the change in the heart 
that had been bad and in the deep warmth for friends and fellow-
practicers;” … Shinran Shonin, page 551, Collected Works 
of Shinran.   

Rev. Kevin Kuniyuki, Director,  

Office of Buddhist Education  

 
MINISTERIAL ASSIGNMENT  

Rev. Mary David, the Resident Minister of Mililani 

Hongwanji Mission, will be relieved of her responsibilities 

as Resident Minister of Mililani Hongwanji Mission and 

Oversee Minister of Waialua Hongwanji Mission as of De-

cember 31, 2013, and will be assigned to Headquarters as 

HQ Staff in the Office of Buddhist Education as of Janu-

ary 1, 2014.  She will retire from HHMH as of March 1, 

2014.  Rev. Janet Youth, a Retired Minister, will provide 

religious services for Mililani Hongwanji Mission until the 

new assignment will be made to Mililani Hongwanji Mis-

sion.  Rev. Kojun Hashimoto, the Resident Minister of 

Wahiawa Hongwanji Mission, will oversee Waialua 

Hongwanji Mission.   

FEDERATION OF BWA PARTICIPATES IN THE 

MARTIN LUTHER KING JR. PARADE 

The Hawaii Federation of Buddhist Women's As-

sociations will be participating in the Martin Luther King, 

Jr. parade on Monday, January 20, 2014.  They will 

have a marching unit of BWA members, friends, and fami-

ly with the possibility of a trolley for members who are 

unable to walk the 2 mile distance. 

HHMH 125th ANNIVERSARY  

 HHMH will be celebrating its 125th Anniversary in 

2014.  The Planning Committee members are currently 

planning a district-centered event which will be observed at 

each district during the year 2014.  The Honpa 

Hongwanji Mission of Hawaii, in the state level, will 

observe the 125th Celebration Inaugural Service in con-

junction with the Giseikai Opening Service on Friday, 

February 7, 2014 at Honpa Hongwanji Hawaii Bet-

suin.  The service will start at 8:30am and it is open to 

the public.  

MINISTERS WALK IN SUPPORT OF PBA 

Ministers of the Honolulu and Oahu Districts together 

with PBA students and other supporters walked 6 miles 

from PBA to Kapiolani Park on December 9, 2013 to raise 

awareness of PBA in the community and to support its 

Capital Campaign toward the construction of the new 

school building.  Ministers and students had a short service 

at Hawaii Betsuin at 6:30am and proceeded to Moiliili 

Hongwanji Mission where they took a brief rest stop and 

continued to Kapiolani Park.  In 2011, Hongwanji Minis-

ters and members of the PBA Ohana walked 5.7 miles and 

raised over $20,000 for the Capital Campaign.  The goal 

for this year is to raise $25,000 and the ministers took the 

lead to collect pledges.   

MUSIC COMMITTEE 

The Hawaii Kyodan Music Committee (Translation Sub-
committee) recently sent out the scores of seven English 
gathas that have been rendered from the Japanese in the 
past three years.  The Translation Subcommittee were 
comprised of Mitsuyo Saito (chair), Shigeaki Fujitani, 
Osamu Kawabata, Ruby Nagao, Francis Okano, Florence 
Wasai, and Wendie Yumori.  The scores of those gathas 
were sent to the temple ministers and the presidents.   

http://www.hongwanjihawaii.com/
mailto:hqs@honpahi.com
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RELAY FOR LIFE 2014 

The campaign for Relay for Life 2014 has 

already started!  The relay will be held at 

the Hanapepe Soccer Field on May 3, 2014. 

Please mark your calendars and partici-

pate as you have done in the past, either 

as a walker, volunteer, donor, etc.  

Serving as your team captains will be 

James Yamamoto and Gladys   Fujiuchi, 

who will be coordinating things at the LHM 

level. Let them know if you would like to be 

part of the team.  

Remember, the battle against cancer is on-

going, because cancer never sleeps.  

 

 

 

 

PLEASE RETURN MEMBERSHIP 

PLEDGE FORM 

  An annual pledge form was mailed to all members last 

month.  We are simply updating our records, and would 

appreciate it if everyone fills and returns the form with 

your first dues payment for 2014.  If you have misplaced 

the form, please call Amy Yamada at 245-6262 to have 

another one mailed to you.  MAHALO! 

Looking for a used  

refrigerator 

Do you have a used refrigerator that 

you are willing to donate to LHM?  

We are looking for another used re-

frigerator to help with our Bon Dance 

Festival.  If you have a used refriger-

ator to donate, please call the church 

at 245-6262.  Thank you! 

Cookbooks for Sale 
The Lihue Hongwanji office is 
selling a limited supply of Hawaii 
Buddhist Council Cookbooks $20 
and the Hongwanji Hawaii  
Betsuin Favorite Island Cookery 
Cook Book sets for $55. Please 
call 245-6262 if you are interested. 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=friendly+reminder+clipart&qs=n&form=QBIR&pq=friendly+reminder+clipart&sc=0-30&sp=-1&sk=
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     PRESIDENT    

     Wayne Fujioka 

 

     FIRST VICE PRESIDENT  

     Morton Yamasaki 

 

     SECOND VICE PRESIDENT  

     Gail Shibuya 

 

     SECRETARY   

     Carol Valentine  

 

     ASSISTANT SECRETARY  

     Lynne Matsumura 

 

     TREASURER   

     Caroline Ozaki 

 

     ASSISTANT TREASURER  

     Glenn Shibuya 

AUDITORS    

Roy Tanaka 

James Yamamoto 

 

IMMEDIATE PAST PRESIDENT 

Ted Inouye 

 

 

TWO-YEAR DIRECTORS  

Arlene Fujikawa  

Gladys Fujiuchi  

Diane Fukuyama  

Shirley Hashimoto  

Janet Niitani  

Karen Nishimoto  

Jolene Ogle  

Amy Yamada  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ONE-YEAR DIRECTORS  

Lillian Amimoto  

Lynette Mizuo  

Colleen Nonaka  

Marian Ogata  

Thomas Oi  

Spencer Tada  

Edith Ushio  

Walter Yasumoto  

 

 

 

  

 

            President:  Gail Shibuya 

 1st VP:  Carol Valentine 

 2nd VP:  Marian Ogata 

 Recording Secretary:  Gladys Fujiuchi 

 Corresponding Secretaries: 

                  Janet Niitani 

                  Charlotte Yasumoto 

  

 

            Treasurer:  Lillian Amimoto 

 Asst. Treasurer:  Yoko Takabayashi 

 Auditors:  Joann Naganuma 

                   Mona Lee 

 

LHWA Officers for 2014 

LIHU’E HONGWANJI MISSION 

2014 OFFICERS and DIRECTORS 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=meeting&qs=n&form=QBIR&pq=meeting&sc=0-0&sp=-1&sk=
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MEMORIAL SERVICE (NENKI HOYO)                                 

JANUARY  - FEBRUARY 2014 

The following is a list of members who passed away during the months of January and February.   In Jodo 

Shin Buddhism, memorial services are observed to remind the family members of the compassion of Amida 

Buddha in memory of the deceased. 

Lihue Hongwanji Mission recommends that the families and relatives of the deceased members listed below 

contact the temple office at 245-6262 for an appointment. 

    1st YEAR MEMORIAL SERVICE - 2013 

     2013   Jan 29   Masao Tamura 

 

     3rd YEAR MEMORIAL SERVICE - 2012 

     None 
 

     7th YEAR MEMORIAL SERVICE - 2008 

     2008     Jan 18       Chieko Takeuchi 

     2008     Jan 22        “Legs” Hideo Ibe 

 

      13th YEAR MEMORIAL SERVICE - 2002 

      2002    Jan 08       Arata Minatoya 

      2002    Jan 10       Kaoru Okubo 

      2002    Jan 20       Fujie Shinseki 

      2002    Jan 21       Aiko Hamura 

      2002    Jan 31       Rev. Sachihide Motoyoshi 

      2002    Feb 25   Isao Yoshishige 

      2002     Feb 27    Murae Inouye 

 

 

 

     17th YEAR MEMORIAL SERVICE - 1998 

      

      1998      Jan 29      Tetsu Sasaki 

      1998      Jan 31      Masato Mukai 

      1998      Feb 1    Tsutomu Yasutake 

       1998     Feb 22      Teruichi Matsumshima 

       1998  Feb 22      Guy Yukihiro Fujiuchi  

       1998  Feb 22      Ayako Urakawa 

 

     25th YEAR MEMORIAL SERVICE - 1990 

     1990 Feb 12 Chiyo Kato 

 

     33rd YEAR MEMORIAL SERVICE - 1982  

     1982       Jan 19       Izumi George Shimizu 

     1982  Feb 5      Kaigo Kido 

     1982  Feb 24      Tomiyo Fujimoto 

     1982       Feb 25      Sumiyo Hashimoto 

     

    50th YEAR MEMORIAL SERVICE - 1965 

     None 
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FUNERAL SERVICE: 

In Memory of Misao Shimamoto 

   Family of Misao Shimamoto 

 

7DAY SERVICE: 

In Memory of Misao Shimamoto 

   Family of Misao Shimamoto 

 

49TH DAY SERVICE: 

In Memory  Misao Shimamoto 

   Family of Misao Shimamoto 

    

MEMORIAL SERVICE: 

In Memory of Betty Uchiyama 

   Richard Uchiyama 

 

In Memory of Barbara Miyoshi 

   Rev. Midori Kondo 

 

In Memory of The Shoho Family 

   Howard Shinseki 

 

In Memory of Kimie Matsuyoshi 

   Dr. & Mrs. Michael Johnston 

 

In Memory of Masajyu Noda 

   Family of Masjyu Noda 

 

In Memory of Mine Tamura 

   Isao & Hazel Sugibayashi 

 

In Memory of Stanley Matsuda 

   Dorothy Matsuda 

 

COLUMBARIUM DONATION: 

In Memory of George & Elsie Toyofuku 

   Guy & Lori Toyofuku 

 

In Memory of Kenneth Kunikiyo 

   Julia Kunikiyo 

 

In Memory of M/M Phillip Shinno 

   Dorothy Matsuda 

 

In Memory of  “Charlie” Iwao Sasaki 

   Misao Sasaki 

 

Eleanor Sasaki 

Anonymous 

 

EITAIKYO SERVICE DONATION: 

Setsuo Ushio 

Akiyo Matsuyama 

Isao Sugibayashi 

Misao Sasaki 

Janet Fujii 

Gladys Fujiuchi 

 

SOCIAL CONCERN DONATION: 

Leslie Newall, Gladys Fujiuchi, Greg & Joann Naganuma, 

Elsie Takata, Misao Sasaki, Gene & Yuriko Oshiro, Den-

nis & Karen Hiranaka, James & Lillian Amimoto, Ken-

neth & Lynette Mizuo 

 

MAJOR PROJECT DONATION: 

Mamo & Amy Yamada,  James Yamamoto, Isao & Hazel 

Sugibayashi, Miyoshi Fujimoto, Gladys Fujiuchi, Henry & 

Helen Sasaki 

 

SPECIAL DONATION: 

Marvin & Mitsuko Terada & Family 

Roy & Carol Fujioka 

Isao & Hazel Sugibayashi  (Birthday) 

Noa & Stephanie Char (New Home Dedication) 

Kathleen Sasaki (Thanksgiving) 

Arnold Fujii (Newsletter) 

Stephen & Sylvia Fujii (Newsletter) 

 

HOONKO SERVICE DONATION: 

Elsie Takata, Dorothy Matsuda, Kenneth 

Mizuo 

 

GOTAN-E  DONATION: 

Misao Sasaki 

 

AUTUMN HIGAN DONATION: 

Isao Sugibayashi, Misao Sasaki 

 

Acknowledgments as of 12/19/2013 
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If there are any errors 
or if your name is not 

listed, please call Amy 
Yamada at 245-6262 

between the hours of 
9:00 AM and 12:00 

Noon. 



Ho’onko Service 
Sunday January 26, 2014 

 

 

 

 
 

Lihue Hongwanji Mission, a Shin Buddhist Temple 

Lihue Hongwanji Mission 

P O Box 1248 

Lihue, Hawaii  96766-5248 

Return Service Requested 

NonProfit Organization 

U.S. Postage, Paid 

Lihue, HI   

Permit No. 73 

Path of Entrusting:   

SHARE PEACE! 

W E ’ RE  ON  THE  WEB !  

l i huehongwan j imi s s ion .com  

DHARMA WHEEL  
PAGE 12 

Email:   lihuehong@hawaiiantel.net 

Address Label 

 


